
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Sean Thuilliez, Chief of Police 

DATE September 1, 2020 

SUBJECT:  Approve Payment to the Riverside County Sheriff’s Department for 

California Identification System Services for FY 2021 
  

Background and Analysis:  

California Identification System (CAL-ID) is a statewide telecommunications network 

dedicated to the transmission of fingerprint identification data in conjunction with CAL-ID 

for use by law enforcement agencies. CAL-ID is an automated system maintained by 

the Department of Justice for retaining fingerprint files and identifying latent fingerprints.  

The Beaumont Police Department also receives the following services from CAL-ID: live 

scan services, digital mug shot and photo databases, latent fingerprint examination, ten 

print processing, applicant fingerprint processing, and DNA services. 

 

The Riverside County Sheriff’s Department invoices the Beaumont Police Department 

on an annual basis for services provided by CAL-ID. The formula for payment is based 

on population and Beaumont’s invoice for FY 2021 is $48,401 (see Attachment A). 

Fiscal Impact: 

Requisition #0001161 has been created for $48,401 issued to the Riverside County 

Sheriff’s Department and will be paid from General Fund account number 100-2050-

7091-0000. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Authorize payment to the Riverside County Sheriff’s Department for CAL-ID 

services for FY 2021. 

Attachments: 

A. Invoice 


